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With the Lord by our side, we strive for excellence in everything we do; aiming to achieve highly within our 

spiritual community.  Working together under God’s guidance, we endeavour to become the best that we can be 

in our school, where the Christian faith is taught, experienced, and lived. 

 

 

 

 

 

Weekly Newsletter – Friday 8th March 2024 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Lower Peover CofE (Aided) Primary School 
Whatever you do, work at it with all your heart, as working for the Lord’ Colossians 3:23 

 

 

 

 

 

 

World Book Day 

 
A fantastic effort yesterday by everyone creating their t-shirts to recognise World Book Day…here are a few class 
photographs.  Other photographs can be found on the school’s Facebook page. 

 

   
 

 

 
 

Comic Relief – Friday 15th March 
For this year’s Red Nose Day, we will be inviting children to come into school in non-uniform wearing red, or any red item.  
We have teamed up with ParentPay for online donations to be made using the link below.  Please note, a separate service has 
not been set up – donations are via the link only and will be available until 8th April – thank you. 

 
https://app.parentpay.com/ParentPayShop/Foc/Default.aspx?shopid=14738 

 

website: www.lower-peover-school.co.uk                                                            Facebook: @LowerPeoverCfEPrimarySchool 
 

 

 

https://app.parentpay.com/ParentPayShop/Foc/Default.aspx?shopid=14738
http://www.lower-peover-school.co.uk/
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Lower Peover CofE (Aided) Primary School 
Whatever you do, work at it with all your heart, as working for the Lord’ Colossians 3:23 

 

 

 

 

 

 

website: www.lower-peover-school.co.uk                                                            Facebook: @LowerPeoverCfEPrimarySchool 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parent Consultation Evenings – 12th & 19th March 2024 (4pm – 6.30pm) 
A reminder to those parents yet to book an appointment to please do so as soon as possible. Unfortunately, staff are unable 
to hold appointments on any other dates, due to other commitments in the calendar.  If you require any assistance with 
booking an appointment, please contact the office. 
 

Please note: all after school clubs will be running, with the exception of the Year 6 booster sessions.   
 
Night Owls and Premier Education Sport clubs will run as normal.   
 
 

Parent Consultation Evenings – After School Clubs – Important Information 
Please be advised of the following for staff led after school clubs: 
 

Jewellery Club will run as normal and will be located in the DT suite. 

Year 6 SATs Booster Club – cancelled 
 
For all clubs, please collect as normal via the front loop at 4.30pm.  Any siblings in Night Owls will be brought to the front 
loop as usual. 
 
For children in Night Owls only – please collect from the Reception classroom, either via the pedestrian side gate onto the 
playground or via the main entrance of school and walk down to the Reception classroom through school. 

 

 
 
 

  
 

    
 

       
        

 

School Lunches – Price Increase – 1st April 2024 onwards 
We have received notification from Edsential of their intent to increase the price of a school lunch effective from 1st April 
2024.    Despite raising our concerns, unfortunately we are unable to stop or delay this increase.   The new cost will be 
£2.95. ParentPay will be altered to reflect the change in price, so please continue to order in the usual way.   
 

Parent Surveys 
Thank you to those parents who have completed the various survey’s that have been published recently.  We appreciate 
there are a few live surveys for completion and are grateful for the swift responses.  If those parents still to reply could do so 
as soon as possible, that would be appreciated – thank you. 
 

 

Year 1 Class Assembly & Classroom Visit - Change of Date 
Unfortunately, due to a clash in the calendar we have had to change the date of the class assembly for Year 1.  It has been 

moved from Thursday 16th May to Thursday 23rd May 2024.  The time of 9am remains unchanged.  
 

 
 
Here is the link to the next issue of Families Cheshire Magazine Mar/Apr 2024  
The latest issue is packed full of information: 

• Make your own Easter chick cup 

• Top educational gaming options for kids 

• Developing a positive attitude to learning 

• Great podcasts for kids 

• Teach your child Forest School Skills 
 

http://www.lower-peover-school.co.uk/
https://issuu.com/familiesonline/docs/familiescheshiremarchapril2024digital?fr=xIAEoAT3_alXZ
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Twitter: @LowerPeoverCofE                                                                                    Facebook: @LowerPeoverCfEPrimarySchool 
 

 

 

 

  

 
 

Class Assembly’s for Parents 
The New Year will see class assembly’s resume. These will be held in the school hall, starting at 

approx. 9.15am (straight after morning registration) and will last approx. 20-30 minutes.  Following 
the assembly, parents are invited into their children’s classrooms to look at some of the work on 
display. 
 

On these dates, the gates to the playground will be open for you to park at morning drop off and walk 

your children around for entry into school.  If parents could please head to the main entrance.  We ask 

you to wait outside until the hall has been cleared by the breakfast club and set up for the assembly.  

Thursday 12th January 2023 – Year 4 
Thursday 2nd February 2023 – Year 3 

 

 

School Band & Year 4 Ukulele Performance 

On Wednesday 8th February, the school band, along with Year 4 Ukuleles will be holding a performance 

in school.  Parents of Year 4 and band children are invited to attend. 

The performance will start at 2pm in the hall.  Further details will be provided after Christmas, but 

please put the date in your diaries! 

 

Lower Peover CofE (Aided) Primary School 
Whatever you do, work at it with all your heart, as working for the Lord’ Colossians 3:23 

 

 

 

 

 

 

website: www.lower-peover-school.co.uk                                                            Facebook: @LowerPeoverCfEPrimarySchool 
 

 

 

 

Snap Trap – Thursday 14th March – Year 6 pupils & parents 
Thank you to those parents who have responded to the survey to inform us if you will be attending.  The survey remains 
open for anyone else wishing to reply.  
 
‘The Snap Trap’ is a theatre-based session aimed at children in year 6. It helps them recognise the risks associated  with 

online activity, social media applications and smart devices. The session stages the stories of young people  whose lives 
were affected by online bullying, social media misuse and online grooming. Audiences are encouraged  to interact with a 
facilitator and share their ideas as the stories evolve.  For more information please search (2engage Snap Trap) online. 
 
This event will start at 9.30am and last for approx. 1 hour. 

 

Collective Worship 
 

Each Friday our whole school Collective Worship will be a Praise Assembly where children will share their work.  

This will alternate by Key Stage and be held in the school hall, commencing at approx 9am.   

 

Parents are very welcome to attend all Friday Collective Worship and Church Services. 

   

We do encourage a calm atmostphere in school, particularly in Collective Worship and ask that parents 

attending remain quiet when the children come into the hall – thank you for your cooperation. 

 

The dates for Collective Worship from January are as follows:  

 

Friday 15th March – Key Stage 1 Praise 

 

Friday 22nd March – Easter Service for Reception, Years 1 & 2 (in Church from approx. 9.10am) 

Thursday 28th March – Easter Service for Years 3, 4, 5 & 6 (in Church from approx. 9.10am) 

 

Friday 19th April – No Collective Worship 

 

Friday 26th April – Key Stage 1 Praise 

Friday 3rd May – Key Stage 2 Praise 

Friday 10th May – Key Stage 1 Praise 

Friday 17th May – Key Stage 2 Praise 

Friday 24th May – Key Stage 1 Praise 

 

 

 

Please note: There is no Collective Worship in school when Church services take place 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 

Please note – when Church services are taking place, there will be no Collective Worship in the school hall. 

 

http://www.lower-peover-school.co.uk/
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website: www.lower-peover-school.co.uk                                                            Facebook: @LowerPeoverCfEPrimarySchool 
 

 

 

 

Lower Peover CofE (Aided) Primary School 
Whatever you do, work at it with all your heart, as working for the Lord’ Colossians 3:23 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Forest School Rota 2024 
Friday 15th March – Year 2 

Friday 22nd March – Year 3 

Friday 19th April – Year 6 

Friday 26th April – Year 5 

Friday 3rd May – Reception 

Friday 10th May – Year 1 

Friday 17th May – Year 6 

Friday 24th May – Year 4 

 

To comply with our risk assessment, all children must wear suitable outdoor clothes (long sleeve tops & long 

trousers/leggings – no football kits)  

plus, outdoor shoes (please bring shoes to change into). 

Hair must be tied up.   

If incorrect clothing is worn, unfortunately, children will be unable to take part in the session. 

 

Weekly Attendance 

Winning Year Group – Year 5 

   

  Reception: 97.20% 

  Year1: 95.19%     

  Year 2: 91.38%    

  Year 3: 97.27% 

  Year 4: 91.43% 

 Year 5: 99.03% 

 Year 6: 95.17%   Whole School: 95.44%  

 

http://www.lower-peover-school.co.uk/
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Lower Peover CofE (Aided) Primary School 
Whatever you do, work at it with all your heart, as working for the Lord’ Colossians 3:23 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                      
                                    

 

 

 

 

 

 

      FLPS 
 

Campfest School Spider Survey 
This week, you should have received an email from school regarding a survey on School Spider. We kindly request everyone's 
participation in completing this survey as it will play a crucial role in shaping the future of Campfest.  

 
Your input is invaluable, and we appreciate your feedback. 

 

Donate your Nativity Costumes 
Help us make this year's nativity plays more sustainable and accessible for all families! Donate your old nativity costumes to 
our school collection. Let's reduce waste and make sure every child can participate without the need for new costumes every 
year.  
 

Stay tuned for the upcoming collection date! 

 

Join the FLPS Event Committee! 
Are you passionate about supporting our school and making a difference?  
We are actively seeking new committee members to help organise and run events aimed at raising funds for our school. 
 
If you are interested in learning more and being part of this exciting team, please speak to any FLPS member or contact us via 

email. flpscommittee@gmail.com 
 
We look forward to welcoming new members to the FLPS family! 
 
 

Follow us on Instagram and Facebook to find out more about this event and much more! 
        Instagram: Friends of Lower Peover School    Facebook: Lower Peover Primary School Mums 

 

 

Dojo’s 

Team Winners & Dojo Masters 

          

Red Team: 3rd place (342 points)  

Blue Team: 2nd place (362 points)   

Green Team: 4th place (337 points)   

Yellow Team: 1st place (365 points)     

Reception: Eddie, Monroe, Elbie & Nico EW 

Year 1: Kitty 

Year 2: Effie 

Year 3: Elwynn & Grace  

Year 4: Anaiya & Henry 

Year 5: Alfie & Dasha 

Year 6: Xander & Eliza 

http://www.lower-peover-school.co.uk/
mailto:flpscommittee@gmail.com
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Lower Peover CofE (Aided) Primary School 
Whatever you do, work at it with all your heart, as working for the Lord’ Colossians 3:23 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Dates, Events & Information 

Spring 2 Half Term 2024 
• Tuesday 12th March – Parent Consultation Evening – Session 1 
• Wednesday 13th March – Eat with your child – Year 5 (12.30pm – 1.15pm) 
• Thursday 14th March – Snap Trap (Year 6 pupils & parents) 9.30am 
• Monday 18th March – Year 5 Class trip (Roman Deva Centre, Chester) 
• Tuesday 19th March – Parent Consultation Evening – Session 2 
• Friday 22nd March – Easter Service for Reception & Key Stage 1 (in Church) 9am 
• Friday 22nd March – Easter Disco (FLPS event) 

• Friday 22nd March – NO WRAPAROUND CARE PM 
• Wednesday 27th March – Reception Parents - Stay & Play (2pm onwards) 
• Thursday 28th March – Easter Service for Key Stage 2 (in Church) 9am 

• Thursday 28th March – LAST DAY OF TERM 

 

Summer 1 Half Term 2024 
• Monday 15th April – FIRST DAY OF TERM 
• Wednesday 17th & Thursday 18th April – Year 2 Residential to Foxhowl/Delamere 
• Wednesday 17th April – WW2 Workshop (Years 4 & 6 in school) 
• Friday 19th April – Year 5 Viking Experience (in school) 

• Wednesday 24th – Friday 26th April incl. – Year 4 Residential to Petty Pool Centre 
• Wednesday 24th April – Year 2 Parents ‘Eat with your child’ (12noon – 1pm) 
• Thursday 2nd May – Use of school as polling station – SCHOOL OPEN AS NORMAL 
• Wednesday 8th May – Reception Parents – Stay & Play (2pm onwards) 
• Monday 13th – Thursday 17th May inclusive – Year 6 SATS 
• Wednesday 15th May – Year 3 Class trip to RHS Bridgewater  

• Wednesday 22nd May – Reception Parents ‘Eat with your child’ (12 noon to 1pm) 

• Thursday 23rd May – Year 1 Class Assembly & Class Visit (9am) 
• Friday 24th May – LAST DAY OF TERM 

 

 

Premier Education – Spring 2 Half Term 2024 After School Clubs 

SPRING 2 HALF TERM (27.02.24 to 28.03.24 inclusive) 

Day Year Groups Activity 

Monday 3 – 6 inclusive Nerf 

Tuesday 1 & 2 Nerf 

Thursday 3- 6 inclusive Dodgeball 

Friday All year groups Football 

 
N.B. Places on these clubs are limited to 20 and are allocated on a first come, first served basis as usual. 

All clubs will commence the first week back after the half term break 

To book, please use the link below. 
 

https://www.premier-education.com/parents/venue/courses/7569/?location=lower%20peover  

 
All clubs will run unless you receive a separate communication regarding cancellation 

 

http://www.lower-peover-school.co.uk/
https://www.premier-education.com/parents/venue/courses/7569/?location=lower%20peover

